
U.S. Department of Justice 

Executive Office for Immigration Review 
Office of Policy 

5107 Leesburg Pike 

Falls Church, Virginia 22041 

 

 

 

INVITATION Contact: Communications and Legislative Affairs Division 

Phone: 703-305-0289 PAO.EOIR@usdoj.gov 
www.justice.gov/eoir @DOJ_EOIR 

 
 

Aug. 31, 2022 

 

EOIR to Hold National Stakeholder Meeting 

Regarding Internet-Based Hearings 
 

SUMMARY: The Executive Office for Immigration Review (EOIR) invites interested parties to 

attend a national stakeholder meeting regarding internet-based hearings. During the stakeholder 

meeting, EOIR senior leadership will clarify the agency’s use of internet-based hearings, 

particularly in light of Director’s Memorandum 22-07 issued earlier this month. The meeting will 

include time for questions and answers.  

 

Internet-based hearings are hearings in which one or more participants do not physically appear 

in immigration court. EOIR expects internet-based hearings to continue to be integral to EOIR’s 

operations and remains committed to ensuring all hearings, regardless of hearing medium, are 

uniform and just for all participants. 

 

DATE: Sept. 7, 2022 

TIME: 2 p.m. – 3 p.m. Eastern Time 

LOCATION: Live via GoToWebinar 

RSVP to EngageWithEOIR@usdoj.gov by Noon ET on Sept. 6, 2022, with the name(s) of the 

attendee(s), any relevant organization, and a valid email address. EOIR will send webinar 

information to those who RSVP. Webinar attendance is limited to 750 individuals.  

All media inquiries should be directed to the Communications and Legislative Affairs Division 

at pao.eoir@usdoj.gov. 

— EOIR — 
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